EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 12th May 2011 
at 7.00p.m at the Courtyard Meeting Room, Lulworth Castle.
Councillors

Present:

Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)



Mr Matthew Barnes



Mrs Jenny Manuel



Mrs Jillian Maynard



Mrs Fay Nuttall



Mr Keith Smith
In attendance:
Inspector T Baker






PC N Spencer



5 members of the public 



Mrs Julie Wright (Clerk)
1. Welcome from the Chairman

Mr Graham Hemsley welcomed the Police and all those present to the meeting. 
2. Apologies
Mr James Weld, Mrs Val Blandamer, District Cllr Barry Quinn and County Cllr Mike Lovell.
3. Talk from the PC N Spencer about Partners and Communities Together (PACT)
PC N Spencer gave a brief talk on the Lulworth PACT which covers both East and West Lulworth.
The first PACT meeting was held on 7th April in West Lulworth. Mrs Manuel and Mrs Nuttall attended this meeting.

Several issues were raised:

1. Rural Theft of Scrap metal and fuel.
2. Speeding in East and West Lulworth

3. Large vehicles travelling along West Road, West Lulworth

4. Noise through Main Road, West Lulworth.
The next PACT meeting will be held on 11th August 2011. It is planned to hold two meetings a year.

There have been seven speed checks (Police were positioned on the near the telephone box). Four tickets have been issued and twenty four people were warned, some of whom were residents.

It was reported that there is speeding through the village in the early morning by delivery drivers of lorries and also motorbikes are speeding through the village.

Vehicles are speeding up before the national speed limit sign.


In response to a concern raised by a parishioner Inspector Baker will investigate why the police were speeding through the village especially around bends, there could be horse riders or pedestrians round the corner that cannot be seen. It is possible that the Police were practicing a high speed transfer. Inspector Baker stated that safety is a priority when these types of practice occur and that the Police are under pressure to meet response times in dealing with incidents.
There was a request for a “No Excuse” sign like they have in West Lulworth. These signs have been put up where there is a speed indicator device. The Police will enquire if it is possible to have a “No Excuse” sign in the village to deter speeding.

It is hoped that the bypass will help with these issues. If speed checks are done regularly then it may make people reduce their speed.

It was appreciated that the Police make these visits to undertake speed checks and thanks were expressed for these.
4. Talk from Inspector Baker on Community Speed Watch

Inspector Baker sits on an in-force group at a local level and they want to reduce deaths and injuries on the roads. At a Parish Council meeting PCSO V Hedges came and gave a talk about the Community Speed Watch which was set up in Warmwell.

The local community needs to be interested and a group set up by the residents. There will be support for those volunteering to carry out the speed checks from the PC or PCSO. A nominated volunteer would be required to do the administration work. Dorset Police will provide the training and the equipment required.
The Speed Watch group would need to find out where speed checks can be carried out and to know who would be available e.g. to carry out a speed check on the delivery lorries coming through the village in the early morning.

The long term objective will be to have a bypass and the evidence gained from the speed checks would be used as evidence for a bypass on safety grounds.

5. Minutes
The minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 20th May 2010 were circulated prior to the meeting. The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of that meeting. The minutes were signed by Mr Graham Hemsley. 
6. Council Report including Finance by the Chairman
Mr Graham Hemsley gave a report on the Parish Council’s activities for the year. The Parish Council has met on six occasions this year plus one extra ordinary meeting to consider a substantial planning application as the return date for observations fell between the regular meetings.  

The Chairman was pleased to note that village residents are beginning to use the public participation period at the beginning of the meeting to raise any concerns. Issues have included:

·  
The speed of vehicles through the village. The Parish Council are fortunate that the Police attend our meetings and this concern was acted upon with speed checks being carried out in the village.

The progress of the bypass has been slow as initially it was thought that the road had been transferred to Dorset County Council but this was not correct and the Parish Council are awaiting the army’s decision about transferring the road.
· Another issue was the overgrown trees in the Coombe Keynes Road and liaison with the Lulworth Estate resulted in these being trimmed back.

· A concern was raised that during the snowy winter weather there was no grit for the icy minor roads in the village. The Parish Council plans to purchase grit bins this autumn.
‘Camp Bestival’ 
The Parish Council continues to send a representative to the meetings at Purbeck District Council concerning Camp Bestival where our input is considered along with the Police, Fire Service, Highways and Environmental Health. 
This year the Parish Council raised a number of issues which included last year’s concern regarding the Chinese Lanterns (fire balloons) crossing the village especially with the thatched properties very close to the event. This issue has been resolved as those attending will be given information that these lanterns are not allowed. There needs to be a provision of mobile toilets on the way in to the village, toilets will be provided along the B3070. Local people should be given a chance at the employment opportunities by advertising the vacancies locally. There was concern about the set up traffic using Park Lodge, this will not happen. The large lorries will continue to use the bypass and come in through white gates as in previous years. 

It is good to see representatives from the neighbouring parishes of Wool and West Lulworth on the group too. This is a marked contrast to the first year when the Parish Council had to fight to join the group.

This year there are 30,000 tickets for sale; this is a fifty per cent increase on last year. The campsite will open on the Thursday before the festival begins on the Friday.

The one-way system will be put in place on the Tuesday before the start of Camp Bestival and the diversion will be in place until the following Tuesday.

The Estate has offered the Parish Council a small area of land for a village recreation ground. There appears to be village support for this. However, it is still early days.
Financially the Parish Council is within budget and the Precept is not being increased. The Parish Council has allocated money to purchase grit bins and to complete the Parish Plan.

Thanks were given to the Clerk and for bringing the Parish Council firmly in to the computer age.

7. Playing Field

There are no more clubs playing football on the field. It will be a small field and not the size of a football pitch. The Church mower will not be able to be used so an alternative will need to be found.

8. Parish Plan
Mr Patrick Durnford is leaving the village and he was going to help rewrite the plan.
Some of the aims of the Parish Plan e.g.the residents wanted to see a footpath to Arish Mell, to have an election for those on the Parish Council – both of these have been achieved.

The Parish Plan will be discussed at a Parish Council meeting to see if there is a need for a Public meeting.
9. Comments/questions
The hedge at Woodside needs trimming back. Mr Hemsley will speak to the Estate.
Cuts in budgets and its’ affect on the village. The mobile library service will continue and the bus, 103, will have an improved service.

Community Speed Watch carrying out speed checks may add weight to having a speed indicator device. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 7.40 p.m.

Signed .............................................

Dated: ........................................
(Chairman)
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